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We had the tech bubble that burst in 2001 and the housing bubble that burst in 2008.  Are we about to have a public employee retirement bubble soon burst? 

Recently a Rohnert Park, a Santa Rose and a Petaluma official retired with benefits exceeding $150,000

In Petaluma’s case, the retiree was given a two year early retirement bonus in January and was rehired on an interim basis the next day.  Is someone playing with our money?

This all follows on a disclosure last year that state employees were retiring on disability under a provision that allows non taxable retirement benefits.

Who knows what’s happening with the rank and file.  I may be way out of step on what retirement packages should be but $150,000 seems an awful lot to me. Ten years of retirement payments is $1,500,000.  That’s approaching some of the AIG bonuses. I’m getting the feeling that others are beginning to notice.

Tied in with the state’s, counties’ and cities’ budget problems, my question is, is this the time to look into these practices?

There’s not much political incentive for elected officials to address this touchy subject as current employees are vested and any savings from changing benefits wouldn’t kick in for 20 to 30 years.  But, isn’t looking ahead what elected officials and senior management are supposed to be doing?

***********

On another topic, development, I’m getting the impression that anyone who wants to build in Petaluma is treated as guilty until proven innocent.  The requirement for an FEIA for any major new development seems to be just another obstacle.

Cynic that I am, I suspect that the council’s search for perfection in planning and development is in reality a way of stopping  growth without having to own up to it.  As with the rehiring of our chief as noted above, it appears that games are being played at which we’re only paying spectators. Paying either in taxes, fees or reduction in services.

***************

But, there’s another side to our planning process.  The recent high profile neighborhood conflict about expanding a medical building next to a residential area on the westside showed a willingness by the council to follow through on the intent of the General Plan.

One of the most difficult decisions a council has to make is when adjacent land uses come into conflict.  It this instance, an existing 3000 sq ft medical building adjacent to existing residential uses asked to be allowed to expand to 6000 sq ft.  The council was in the middle between wanting to support existing residents by denying the request and being true to its infill policy by approving the expansion.

Infill means that existing land uses have to become more concentrated to permit necessary growth without the city expanding outward. This creates the dilemma for the council having to choose between supporting those against land use intensification and making a mockery of infill policies, or supporting intensification and angering neighborhood groups. It’s a no win situation for the council.

My cynical expectations of the outcome were pleasantly demolished when the council held to its infill philosophy and allowed the expansion of the medical building. Perhaps I need to step back and allow the council to demonstrate whether or not the General Plan and the new FEIA documents will be used for planning or as just another way to say “no”.

